DOG BOARD OF SUPERVISORS Hearing
August 8, 2024

A hearing was held at 11:00 a.m. on Thursday, August 8, 2024. Pursuant to Oregon Statute,
one dog "Bear” owned by Aric and George Mendoza, was seized on/around July 19, 2024 by
Deschutes County Sheriff's Office (DCSO) in response to a report of dogs chasing,
wounding, and killing livestock near 5812 SW Mesa Way in Redmond. This incident is
summarized in DCSO Case No. 2024-40388.In this matter, the livestock were domesticated
fowl (turkeys, ducks, chickens, and guinea hens). This hearing was audio/video recorded.

Present: Senior Assistant Legal Counsel Stephanie Marshall; BOCC Administrative Assistant
Angie Powers; Deschutes County Sheriff's Office Animal Control Technician Treyton
Plamondon; livestock owner Morgan Sloan; dog owners Aric and George Mendoza;
Brightside Animal Center staff member Kaylin Roth; and Dog Control Board Members
Michael Pennavaria, Sandy Storrie and Lynn McAward (via Zoom).

CALL TO ORDER: Senior Assistant Legal Counsel Marshall convened the hearing at 11:03
a.m.

Counsel Marshall stated that this is an informal hearing, and her main purpose is to
facilitate the hearing. The Dog Board members are the ultimate decision-makers. The main
purpose of this hearing is a full and fair determination of the issues and to determine
whether the dog in question has proven to be a nuisance or a hazard to livestock, and if
they chased, wounded and/or killed fivestock. If the dog is deemed a nuisance or hazard to
livestock, the Board will determine the dog's ultimate disposition. A full and fair
determination of the issues will take place. The evidentiary standard for this hearing is
preponderance of the evidence. The dog, Blue, is currently lodged at Brightside Animal
Shelter in Redmond. The Sheriff's Office will provide testimony, followed by shelter staff,
livestock owner, dog owner(s) and any other witnesses. The Dog Board will deliberate,
following their decision-making flowchart, and will render a decision. Counsel Marshall will
draft the Board Order for signature by the Board in the coming days. Award of damages to
the livestock owner is not part of this hearing and may be pursued in civil court.

DCSO Animal Control Technician Treyton Plamondon was sworn in and provided
testimony. He stated that he has been with DCSO for three years and with Animal Control
since the first of this year. He summarized the narrative in his report dated July 19, 2024
(case no. 2024-40388). Following Morgan Sloan’s call for service, he visited her property and
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